
Excerpt of E-mail message from Convergent’s Scott Gorneau to DEQ.  
This message pertains to Scott Gorneau’s request of 60% TP certification for the 

FocalPoint High Performance Modular Biofiltration System (HPMBS) 
 
+++++++++++++++++++++++ 
On Mon, Jun 13, 2022 at 4:12 PM Scott Gorneau - Convergent <sgorneau@convergentwater.com> 
wrote: 
 
Let me know if there is any guidance (other than what is provided in the VADEQ Guidance Memo that 
would enable VADEQ to provide a definitive answer on accepting the 60% certification given by VTDEC. 
  
Look forward to seeing our approval letter. 
  
Kindest Regards, 
  

W. SCOTT GORNEAU, P.E. 
VICE PRESIDENT 
E: sgorneau@convergentwater.com 
P: 207.831.2795 
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